CASTLEFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 417
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
REGULAR MEETING
OCTOBER 21, 2020

Chairman Rae Ann Bower called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. Trustees present were:

Rae Ann Bower Charlene Davis
Todd Wells Kim Taylor
Absent: Jason Nunes

Superintendent Dena Allred, Elementary Principal Chuck Day and Dean of Students, Tim Rohr were also
present.

SUCCESS STORIES- Junior Varsity and Varsity volleyball teams are district champions, football team has a
state play-in game scheduled, cross country will also be going to state tournaments 10/31. FFA team placed
1% in livestock. Thankful of support of the community and staff here at Castleford Schools-it is a unified
team.

CONSENT AGENDA- Todd Wells moved to accept the consent agenda as written, Charlene Davis seconded.
-September 16, 2020 Minutes
-The Monthly Bill List
-Salaries Review List
-Skyward Budget 2020-21

Motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE- Letter from Sgt. Mencl stating that Jacob Ballard will be our resource deputy at
Castleford Schools beginning 10/27/2020.

PUBLIC COMMENT- Mike Burr, Josie and AW Wells
OLD BUSINESS
MAINTENANCE- Steven Rodriguez reported on the state school safety inspection report

TRANSPORTATION- Rick Rodgers reported that the state inspection went well and that bus training for
children is scheduled.

NEW BUSINESS

STATE VOLLEYBALL- Todd Wells moved to approve travel with the white bus and stay overnight for the state
volleyball competition in Rupert. Kim Taylor seconded. Motion carried.



AUDIT REPORT-MIKE BURR- Todd Wells moved to accept the audit report as presented by Mike Burr,
Charlene Davis seconded. Motion carried.

SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT/STRATEGIC PLAN- Todd Wells moved to accept the school improvement/strategic
plan for the 2020-21 school year. Kim Taylor seconded. Motion carried.

NEW HIRES- Kim Taylor moved to hire Jamie Yore -SpEd Paraprofessional and Candace Christensen-Food
Service (part time), Todd Wells seconded. Motion carried.

ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL REPORT- Principal Chuck Day reported that the enrollment is 335 students, there
was a successful dance party last month. Tuesday there will be a parent training for google classroom.
November 22 will be the Bingo for Books for Title 1 students/parents. Middle School had classroom elections
to learn about the election process.

DEAN OF STUDENTS REPORT- Dean of Students, Tim Rohr reported there have been less tardiness and
excessive absences than in the past. He is applying for the Safe and Drug Free grant-$5896.00. Homecoming
week went well and was well attended. The Special Ed paraprofessionals are doing well.

SUPERINTENDENT REPORT- Superintendent Dena Allred discussed NAET testing 1/25/21-3/19-21. ISBA
Annual Meeting -Charlene Davis to do the voting. Working on the SpEd budget with Twin Falls school district
and Title money with Mike Burr. Board members will be put on the parent link with any Covid update. Title
IX training will be November 5%,

TRUSTEE COMMENTS- Music playlists will be approved before playing in the school at any event, Kim Taylor

moved to approve cross country travel, at the end of October, and to rent a vehicle to drive to Pocatello.
Charlene Davis seconded. Motion carried.

There being no further business, Todd Wells moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:12 p.m. Kim Taylor
seconded. Motion carried.
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